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122 WEST TAYLOR TELEPHONE (5050 193.-9174

HOBBS. NEW MEXICO 88240

March 29, 1990

State of New Mexico

0il Conversation Division - District I
P. 0. Box 19890

Hobbs, NM 88241

RE: Justis SWD "N" Well No.26
SE/4 SW/4 Sec.26,T255,R37E
Lea County, New Mexico
(Justis SWD System)

Gentlemen:

We have been informed by your office that a recent casing annulus
integrity test chart and C-103 Sundry Report were not filed regarding
the above menticned SWD well. We apologize for the oversight of not
filing C-103 with your office. Enclosed please find C-1063 duly completed
for the workover that converted this well to a SWD well.

An annulus integrity tecst chart was run on 11-7-1989 upon
completion which would have been filed with C-105. In any case, we are
forwarding your office a copy of this test chart. We believe the reason
Justis SWD "N" Well No.26 was not included in your last bradenhead
pressure test survey with rest of Rice operated SWD wells was the
approval date of C-104 on 10-20-1989 after your directives were issued.
However, we will b2 happy to comply with your request to conduct a more
recent annulus integrity test and record it on chart should you require.

Please contact us if we can be of assistance in this matter.

Yours very truly,
RICE ENGINEERING CORPORATION

S. A Haktanir
Division Manager
SAH/

Enclosures



